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Public Notice 

 
Sealed bids will be received by the Worthington City School District Board of Education as 
provided in this notice for the Engineering Package 2024-1, Emergency Generator 
Replacement Project. Questions may be directed to and electronic copies of the Contract 
Documents, which include additional details, are on file and available by contacting Kurt 
Fansler, Heapy Engineering at kwfansler@heapy.com.  A copy of this legal notice is posted on 
the Board’s web page, www.worthington.k12.oh.us,   
 
A PRE-BID CONFERENCE will be held on Thursday, December 19, 2024 at 2:30 P.M. at 200 
E. Wilson Bridge Rd., Worthington, Ohio.  
 
Bids shall be enclosed in a sealed envelope addressed to Worthington City School District 
Board of Education, ATTN Tim Gehring, 200 E. Wilson Bridge Road, Worthington, Ohio 43085, 
and plainly marked on the outside "EMERGENCY GENERATOR REPLACEMENT PROJECT 
BID."  Bids will be received until 12:00 p.m., local time Wednesday, January 8, 2025 and 
immediately after the deadline the bids will be opened and publicly read aloud.  
 
 
All bids must include a Bid Guaranty, as described in the Instructions to Bidders. Prevailing 
wage rates do not apply.  No bidder may withdraw its bid within 60 days after the opening; the 
Board reserves the right to waive irregularities, reject any or all bids, and conduct necessary 
investigations to determine bidder responsibility. 
 
 
 
AD DATES: December 11, 18, 2024 
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